Research Council Minutes

March 29, 2004

Eighth Floor Board Room

Andy Holt Tower

3:30 – 5:00 P.M.

Attendees: Basil Antar, Gayle Baker, Bill Blass, Micah Beck, Thomas Burman, Billie Collier, Chris Cox, Ray Hamilton, Heather Hirschfeld, Karen Hughes, Tom Ladd, Carol Malkemus, Ron Maples, Lillian Mashburn, Faye Muly, Janice Musfeldt, Bonnie Ownley, Elizabeth Sutherland, Carol Tenopir

Introduction: Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland welcomed everyone and introduced Lillian Mashburn.

Federal Relations (Lillian Mashburn)

(
Mashburn reported that both the Senate and the House passed budgets last week. This is not appropriation, but a budget document which is a guide for the Appropriations Committee. Mashburn stated that she does not think the University will see a lot of activity on appropriations. 

(
Mashburn further commented that there has been a lot of interest in the area of Homeland Security but there will not be significant dollars going to higher education. The Department of Homeland Security primarily funds applied research, with other agencies (DOD, NIH, NSF, NASA) handling the basic research; partnerships with industry may be one way to get funding. The Department funded two Homeland Security Centers last fall in areas of risk analysis. Two more center awards in agro-terroism will be announced next month. 

Responsible Conduct of Research (Glenn Graber, Department of Philosophy)

(
Graber demonstrated the online course in “Responsible Conduct of Research” that he and colleague Christopher Pynes are developing in coordination with the Office of Research.

(
Graber expressed that there has been a push for some time to provide education for graduate students, faculty and staff as well as undergraduate students on issues of conduct and research. 

(
Course should be available to faculty and students in fall 2004. Graber hopes that a credit-earning workshop for graduate students will be possible.

Discussion Items 
 (
OR’s management of grant applications
Suggestion: Could the grant/proposal process be more streamlined, especially when turn-around time is an issue?

Woods: when Coeus is fully implemented, tracking proposals will be no problem. During the past two years, the Chancellor’s Office has been meeting with groups of new faculty – 1st through 3rd year faculty. Most of the new faculty have been very pleased with their interaction with the Research Office. There is a need for additional staffing would help. The Office of Research is in the process of implementing a grant management system that will make the management of grants and contracts more efficient. 

Suggestion: Website needs to be updated.

Suggestion: Proposals should have a 2-day turnaround time; phone calls should be returned more quickly.

There was continued lengthy discussion among the Council members regarding the processing of proposals.

 (
OM Circular A-21 (Clif Woods) Circular A-21 still has implications for the budget, especially as it relates to direct costs of grants and contracts. Most colleges have done an assessment of what it would cost to replace charges that are not allowable as direct costs. A compliance task force has been organized and will distribute its report to the RC.

Committee Reports
Subcommittee chairs who were present gave their reports. All reports have been posted separately on the Research Council website.

Nominations for Chair of Research Council 2004-05 

Gayle Baker nominated Bill Blass for Chair of the Council and he accepted. Sutherland stated that nominations would be open until prior to the next meeting; an e-mail will be distributed soliciting further nominations.

New Business 

Subcontracts over $250,000 will no longer need to be submitted to the State Fiscal Review Committee providing the subrecipient is a university named in the prime contract. 

Meeting adjourned.

